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  WYE VALLEY SURGERY

Wye Valley Surgery is moving to Wycombe General Hospital and from Monday 17th June services will be provided on the ground floor next to the Urgent Treatment Centre. Apart from the change of location, there will be no change for patients. 
Frequently Asked Questions

Why are you moving?

We have outgrown our current premises which are rented and unfortunately the landlords have now sold the building so we cannot stay where we are.
Where are you moving?
Our new surgery will be co-located on the ground floor with the Urgent Treatment Centre at Wycombe General Hospital.

When are you moving?

All appointments will be at the new address at Wycombe Hospital from Monday 17th June.
How will I get there?
Wycombe Hospital is located just 10  minutes’ walk away from the town centre bus station.  All local buses stop at the station. Several buses also stop just outside of the hospital including 34 Arriva, Park & Ride PR11/X80.
Motorists can park on site or alternatively at nearby public car parks.

 Is there parking?
Yes on site parking is available at the hospital. There are also drop off points very close to the entrance.
How much is parking?
Parking on the hospital site is:

30 minutes - Free

Up to 2 hours - £3.50

2-3 hours - £5.00

3-4 hours - £6.50

4-24 hours - £9.00

Parking at nearby public car parks is available at:

Wycombe Swan car park, Easton Street car park and The Eden Shopping Centre car park are also nearby, details can be found here:

https://www.wycombe.gov.uk/pages/Parking-and-transport/Car-parks/Car-parks-in-High-Wycombe.aspx
 Will the GPs and staff be moving too?
The same staff will remain at Wye Valley Surgery so you will continue to see familiar faces including your GPs, nurses and admin staff.

Do we have to re-register?
No, you will remain registered with Wye Valley Surgery, there is no need for you to do anything.

What if I don’t want tocome to the new location?
We believe this move will  give us the space to increase the range of services we can offer you and make staying with Wye Valley Surgery worthwhile for all our patients. We very much hope you will wish to stay registered with us, however, if you do choose to leave you can find the practices that are taking patients in your area by visiting www.nhs.uk
How will I get my prescriptions during the move?
You will continue to receive your medication in the usual way. Did you know that you can sign up to Patient Online services and request your medication, book appointments and view your medical history online. Simply pop into the surgery with photo id and our staff will be happy to help you.

Do I have to change my pharmacy?
No. We can send most medications electronically to the pharmacy of your choice. This can be a local pharmacy, or if it is easier, one closer to where you work. 
What if I need a doctor when you are moving?
Over the move period we plan to minimise disruption to patients  but we will need to provide urgent GP appointments only for a very short time whilst our IT and telephone systems are moved. Details of the services that will be available in the week before and after the move will be posted on our website and publicised in the practice. 
Will the contact details change?
No. Our telephone number and email addresses will remain the same. You can also visit our website for information www.wyevalleysurgery.co.uk
